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Research and Development presented the results of a
ten gun pillot line test. Functloning of all guna was 8atis-
factory. All guns had passed the gallery accuracy specificatlons
before being selected for the pilot test. However, in the pilleot
test, two guns failed to meet the 2" specification (2.36" and
2.3"), and three others were very close to the maximum limit,
(1.96", 1.98" and 1.95"). This would seem to indicate that while
the 2ccuracy may be acceptable, it 1s not as gocd as we hope
for in a varmint rifle. (Bridgeport Plant reports that their
tests indicate that the ammunitlon being furnished to Ilion.
while well within specification, 18 not quite as accurate as the
222 ammunition. On the basis of experience with other calibers,
it can be anticipated that with mocre experience the inherent
accuracy of both the ammuniticn and the weapons will improve.
To insure customer satisfactlon in the varmint fleld, 1t 1s ime
perative that this be given closest attention). _ A

MODEL 725 :

The Ilion Plant reported thay guns'#n 280@@¢min§§§né§
caliber were ahipped to writers on May'di:and wére then relégséd
to the warehouse. Research and Devélopi¥nb.pllint tesls were
satisfactory and Ilion Plant subiiitted the THllowing pevised
warehouse schedule: B ; R G
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265 (actual) °
T ) 300 CT
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T nexg%acigduled c ber is 222 Remington and pilot assembly
1§ schedule %gor July, 1958. . S e
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SRR ~one of the few unfavorable comments recei.ed from the
}giexg on the Model 725 involved the checkering. Work with the
é;en&br rhas resulted in an improvement so that 1t 1s believed that
irpresent checkering i1s satisfactory in relation to the established
~" specificatlion. However, the Ilion Plant has prepared samples
with a revlsed style of checkering which may be more desirable .
and has requested the Sales Department comments. BEight sample
guns are being prepared which should be shipped to District
Managers on May Q.
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